
 

 

 
 

 

Lloydminster Public School Division 

School Community Council 
Meeting Minutes 

School:  Jack Kemp Community School                       Meeting Date: November 27, 2018 
 
Total Number of Persons in Attendance: 10                  Next Meeting Date: January 16, 2019 
 

 Present Absent 

Principal:  Mrs. Josie Gordon Y  

   

CS Coordinator: Mrs. Sarah Kettle Y  

   

SCC Chairperson:  Mrs. Steph Gavigan Y  

SCC Vice Chair: Desarai Cleroux Y  

SCC Secretary: Mrs. Heather Gerlinsky Y  

   

 
Others in attendance were: Gina Nelson, Christy Leschinski, Michelle Samarin, Elizabeth 
Denvir and Linda Wallis 

 

Meeting Minutes 

1. Meeting was called to order at 12:14 p.m. by Stephanie 
 
2.   Stephanie reviewed meeting NORMS 
 
3.   Introductions were made – no new individuals present 
 
4. Minutes of Last Meeting: Motion to accept the minutes from the October 17, 2018 
meeting as presented by Heather. 
 
5.  School Report: 



- Mrs. Gordon & Mrs. Mather will be attending a meeting at a ‘trauma based’ 
school in Edmonton to see what information they can learn and associate 
back to Jack Kemp Community School and the LPSD programs. 

- Thank you to those parents who helped out with the fall fundraiser, attended 
the LPSD SCC Meeting, Craft Fair, picture retakes, organizing the Christmas 
Meal and Student Led Conference meal. 

- Playground update: Looking for thoughts about an outdoor classroom/seating 
area for the front of the school.  Mrs. Gordon will look into cost for this and 
then present to SCC for a possible contribution towards this. 

- Reading Benchmarks update: Grades 2-6 
15% are reading below average 
33% are reading at grade level 
52% are reading above grade level !! 

- Attendance Update: starting in the month of December teachers will receive a 
printout of attendance and try to connect with families about “on-time-ness” 
and attendance in general.  Teachers will be able to nominate a student from 
their class with IMPROVED attendance for a chance at a literacy gift for the 
student and a grocery gift card for the family.  September and October 
attendance was not too bad, November typically depends on weather and 
illnesses. 

- EYE testing will be happening this month for Pre-K and Kindergarten 
students, results will be available at the next meeting. 
 

6. Treasurers Report 
$8,060.41 - $500.00 for the 2018 Scholarship + $385.20 deposit from Craft Fair = 
$7,945.61 

 
7.        Old Business 

- Cookie/Muffin Dough & Wickham’s Fundraiser went well, no totals available 
at this point, but was quite profitable. 

- Craft Show was a great success! Over 10 vendors have requested to come 
back next year, we had 30 vendors total.  Over 200 people through the doors 
(not to shabby for our 1st year) and 6 full boxes of food bank donations from 
admission.  A few little tweaks for next year, but a huge success.  Will need to 
deliver the food donations to the food bank this week. 

- Christmas Meal will be held on December 10, 2018.  We have contracted 
Days Hotel here in Lloydminster to cater the meal, they came back with a 
great price of $6.00 per plate for the full turkey meal.  We will purchase the 
cookies, juice boxes and buns from the Lloydminster Co-op and order the 
cutlery and butter through Mrs. Korn’s suppliers.  Students will receive an 



appropriate grade level book from the SCC this year instead of the goody bag 
as they have in the past.  A group of SCC parents is getting together to wrap 
the books as gifts.  The Lloydminster Bobcats Junior A Hockey team will be in 
attendance to help set up and serve the Christmas Meal.  Set up for the meal 
will be Monday, December 10 morning.  We will need 5 vehicles available at 
11:00 a.m. to pick up the food from the caterer. 
 

8.        New Business 
- Student Led Conference teacher meal will be soup and sandwiches.  Linda 

will prepare the meal. 
- Cookie Dough pick up will be tomorrow from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  This will 

be the last pick up date for the items.  
 
9. Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 16, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. in 

conjunction with our gym night. 
 
10.     Adjournment: 

           12:41p.m. by Stephanie 
 
 
Michelle Samarin  michelle.samarin@gmail.com  306-830-9185 
Stephanie Gavigan  sgavigan@hotmail.com   306-825-3722 
Desarai Cleroux        780-871-1428 
Christy Leschinski  christy@midwestfamilyconnections.ca 306-307-1500 
Elizabeth Denvir  edenvir@live.ca    306-830-0686 
Gina Nelson   gina.nelson@lpsd.ca    780-808-1631 
Heather Gerlinsky  barr_heather@hotmail.com   306-821-6803 
Sarah Kettle   sarah.kettle@lpsd.ca    306-825-9394 
Linda Wallis   ljwallis2010@gmail.com   306-307-3531 
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